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CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE 

 
 
 
Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, August 13, 2018, in the Library at 
Bascom Elementary, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the July 9, 2018 Regular Board Meeting and the July 16, 2018 Special Board 

Meeting. 
 Approved the July Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of July Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the contract with Second Harvest Food Bank of the Mahoning Valley to establish a food 

pantry at LaBrae Schools under Second Harvest’s School Pantry Partner Program. 
 Accepted the resignation of Amy Rutherford, a certified employee, effective August 15, 2018. 
 Employed Olga Best as the secretary to the treasurer, on a one-year limited contract, effective August 

13, 2018. 
 Approved Pauline Stone as a transportation driver for students participating in the summer 

intervention programs, from August 6, 2018 through August 17, 2018, which was paid through a 
charitable donation. 

 Approved the contract termination for an employee whose return rights have expired, effective July 
31, 2018. 

 Approved payment in lieu of transportation for a student attending a private school. 
 Approved Amy Frederick as an Ohio Department of Education Credentialed Teacher Evaluator valid 

through July 18, 2020. 
 Approved Damon Haught as a long-term substitute teacher at LaBrae High School, effective August 24, 

2018 through June 3, 2019. 
 Approved Amanda Toth as a substitute teacher, on an as needed basis, for the 2018-2019 school year, 

effective August 28, 2018. 
 Approved the resignation of John Wolford from the academic supplemental position of O.S.A.I.C. 

advisor for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved Linda Nogales for the academic supplemental contract of O.S.A.I.C. advisor, effective for the 

2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved Charles Woloschak Sr., as a substitute bus driver, effective July 15, 2018 through August 27, 

2018. 
 Approved additional classified substitutes for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Hired Isaiah Carmichael as Varsity Boys Soccer Head Coach for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved additional athletic supplemental positions for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved a resolution authorizing the District to issue complimentary passes and waive payment of 

any entry fee to school sponsored events for employees for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved employment of non-certificated and certificated Title I Tutors for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved certified personnel to receive a $20.00 hourly rate for special education testing and a rate of 

$50.00 for IEP development beyond the established school day, beyond the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved a $20.00 hourly rate for Home Instruction/Tutors for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Authorized a shared services agreement with Lordstown Local Schools for web hosting services during 

the 2018-2019 school year. 
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Central Office Update (Continued) 
 Approved Anthony J. Calderone as Lead Mentor for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved a first reading of a revised Board policy (Policy 2271 – College Credit Plus Program). 
 Moved into executive session to discuss security. 
 Entered into an agreement with the Warren Township Trustees to provide a school resource officer for 

FY2019 and FY2020, designate the superintendent as the Board representative, and authorize the 
superintendent to execute an agreement for said services. 

Please welcome these new staff members to our educational family  
 Olga Best - Treasurer’s Secretary 
 Kayla Carpenter - Middle & High Schools, Family and Consumer Science 
 David Cribley - Afternoon Custodian Complex 
 David Michl - High School, Science 
 Charles Woloschak Sr. - Bus Driver 

 
The beginning of a new school year always has special meaning. It is a time full of exciting possibilities and 
great promise.  As in the past, the entire LaBrae Schools community will once again be charged with the 
safety, enrichment, and development of our student body. 
 




